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Your  headline "Cuts at The Ottawa Hospital will improve care, minister says"  cannot be reconciled with the reality of the challenge that the Ottawa Hospital, as well as most other provincial hospitals, must confront.
 
For several years, the provincial government has been aware of the large number of patients occupying expensive acute care hospital  beds, while waiting for more appropriate, and less costly accommodation in an alternative care facility more suitable to their needs. There are indications that some progress is being made in increasing capacity (outside the hospital setting) for such patients, but this does not mean that the hospital's acute care beds can or should be closed. Pent up demand for such beds is real and totally predictable, due to our ageing population.
 
It was only a short time ago that hospitals were scrambling to hire more nurses. In some cases, beds and finances were available, but could not be opened due to the shortage of nurses. This led to the adoption of aggressive recruitment and retention strategies, which have yielded many positive results.
 
Now, The Ottawa Hospital may be forced to reduce its nursing staff, not because it wants to do so, nor because the demand for those nurses has miraculously declined, but because the financial resources are simply not available.  Whether the number of nurses is reduced through attrition or lay-off is beside the point. The key issue is the impact on patients, and the suggestion that reducing nursing staff will somehow improve care is nothing short of delusional.
 
We all know that the Ontario government is $25 billion in the hole, and that the status quo isn't sustainable. But ad hoc approaches, where you scramble to hire several hundred nurses one year, then are forced to reduce their number a year or two afterwards, makes no sense at all. We need innovative solutions, both in terms of how health care is delivered, and how it is funded. If we tap the knowledge and expertise of the people who actually deliver health care services, I am confident that a number of creative approaches can be identified that will enable us to cope. But if we remain on the current track, there is a high probability that the system will collapse.
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